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Hornton Grounds Quarry Hornton
A fuel depot including ancillary offices, the installation of plant and hardstanding
Bob Neville

Guy Heathcote

Upper Reaches,Bell Street,Hornton,Banbury,0X15 6DB
Objection

neighbour

Dear Sir, I object to this application (20/02453/F). The A422, particularly in the immediate
vicinity of the proposed site, is completely unsuitable for the significant increased number of
resulting lorry movements: there is an ice hazard very close by; there is a narrow right
angle bend in Wroxton; Sunrise Hill is steep with a tight turn towards the bottom - all of
which increase risk of accident for heavy vehicles. The exit from site onto the A422 is also
located at a point where traffic travels fast and the exit has poor visibility in both directions,
increasing the risk of collision. A nearby section of the A422 runs adjacent to the D'Arcy
Dalton Way. Increased lorry activity will have a detrimental effect on ramblers quiet
enjoyment of that picturesque public right of way through the countryside. There will be light
pollution created throughout the night - every night - as the site would be lit for security and
operational reasons. There will be significantly increased environmental pollution risk, in
particular because the proposed fuel tanks are close to a natural spring that feeds a local
brook which runs to Rangnall Bottom & Horley and from there towards the Thames - and it
does not appear as though this risk has been factored into the application. The fact that
much of the fuel is flammable also increases risk of fire. Therefore please let it be registered
that I strongly object to this application. Yours faithfully Guy Heathcote
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